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 Berkeley City College

College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, December 12, 2016

Present:
Josie Baltodano, Lisa R. Cook, Barbara Des Rochers, Roberto Gonzalez, Brenda Johnson, Thomas Kies, Kelly M. Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Karen Shields, Shirley Slaughter, Tiffany Taylor, Rowena Tomaneng, Alejandria Tomas, Hermia Yam, Joseph Bielanski, Jr., Vivian Allen, Windy Franklin, Andre Singleton, Sabrina Sellers
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Agenda Review and Approve November 28, 2016 Minutes

	The meeting was called to order by President, Tomaneng. Attendees were requested to review the last meeting’s minutes.
A motion was made by Shirley Slaughter to approve the November 28th minutes.

Second by:  Josie Baltodano

Majority in favor with one abstention, Roberto Gonzalez
Opposed:  None 

	2.  Faculty Prioritization

	Facilitated by Thomas Kies
Documents Referenced:  RoundtableRecmemo12.5.16
The Fall 2016 prioritization results approved at the December 7th faculty senate meeting were reviewed.  Roundtable’s support of the rankings is requested. 

Documents Referenced:  F16Faculty Prioritization Rubric - Recommendations for Improvement
The overall Faculty Prioritization process was reviewed. Input is still needed from needed from department chairs.
Highlights of what worked well along with areas of improvement were noted for the following:

Step 1: Gather requests and data for initial rubric from the APU (slide #2).

· Counseling was weighted separately because they do not have FTEF/FTES and so forth.  In the spring semester, they will be trying to come up with some way of comparing or quantifying both library positions and counseling positions.

Step 2-3: Apply initial quantitative rubric rankings (slide #3)

Step 4: Narrative Presentations (slide #4)

· Look for an increased presence of faculty senate members.
· Suggestion to just invite faculty who would like to hear it. The narratives were said to be enjoyable to watch and allows faculty to get to know what is going on in other departments and where there are areas of need are. For clarification, every faculty member is a member of the senate.

Step 5: Final Ranking (slide #5)
· A couple of issues that came up were for the CIS and MMART positions where they wanted to submit a dual proposal.

· If someone is 50% in each department, should they be averaging those numbers?

· It also brings up the issue of minimum qualifications.
Step 6: Final Recommendations and Communications – review of this area is in process.  Input on what worked well and suggested improvements can also be provided by the Roundtable Committee.

It was clarified that positions have not been allocated by the district. The district has, however, requested that all of the colleges work on their faculty prioritization. 
There was a discussion of possibly doing the faculty prioritization process on a three year cycle.

Along with faculty members, Kelly Pernell suggested that perhaps Roundtable members be invited to attend the Narrative portion as well, since Roundtable provides the final approval.
Barbara Des Rochers added that if we look at needs in the State of California in the next 10 years, at the top of the list are areas like Computer Science, which we don’t really have at Berkeley City College. She suggested that we begin looking at some of these fields that are desperately needed but have been traditionally rather small and underrepresented at BCC.

President Tomaneng has been in ongoing conversations with Dean Gamez and also with CS where they are reviewing intern opportunities and looking at how to enhance this area. Some of the issues that are coming up are around finding faculty, even for the adjunct ranks for CS, because of the salary disparity within the industry.

Alejandria Tomas moved to approve the Faculty Prioritization as presented.
Second by Shirley Slaughter

All in favor

Opposed:  None

Abstentions:  None


	3. Cenergistic & Energy Conservation

	Discussion Facilitated by Shirley Slaughter
We just recently completed our lighting project.  This was a $300K+ project replacing all of the equipment and changing to LED lighting. This is through proposition 39. Peralta Community College District is actively considering a partnership with Cenergistic, LLC to implement an energy conservation program as the newest component of our ongoing efforts around sustainability.

Cenergistic has been singled out by the EPA and Energy Star for the past eight consecutive years for their conservation work with K-12 and college districts. Without the need to buy new equipment, but rather with people based efforts, Cenergistic’s average client in education has reduced their energy consumption and carbon footprint by about 24%.

If Board approved, Cenergistic will provide PCCD with a full-time energy specialist to continuously monitor our campuses.

· They will bring in their team of engineers and other experts to assist us in improving our operations and facilities.

· We have also asked them to explore ways to involve students and faculty in these efforts.  
· There are no out-of-pocket costs to us.  The program will be paid for entirely out of savings generated.

· Cenergistic is projecting that we will have over $3M in savings district-wide over a five-year period and from that 50% will go to Cenergistic and the other 50% goes to the district.  From that 50%, we are asking that a portion of that be returned to the colleges.

This effort has been endorsed by the Sustainable Peralta Committee and Berkeley City College’s Facilities Committee.

Director Slaughter reported that with the help of Cenergistic, she is looking forward to providing enhanced comfort for staff, faculty and students and also building a culture of conservation that transforms behaviors and habits, not only at our college but in our homes as well.

We are looking to optimize our infrastructure because we will be able to utilize the expert resources provided by Cenergistic which will also be a service to our maintenance, operations and staff.
· Cenergistic will analyze our operations on a monthly basis.

· The software they will using will belong to PCCD and we will have control over it.

· Cenergistic will not be able to go in and manipulate the data to their advantage.

· We will know more about the process as time goes on.
Shirley Slaughter will follow up with Cenergistic to see if there is anything they have in an electronic format that can be shared with Roundtable members.

	4.   Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Classified Senate (Report by Karen Shields)

· Working on selecting Employee of the Year.
· Only Classified Staff members participate in nominating the Employee of the Year.
There was a brief discussion on the status of Classified Prioritizations.
· For an update on the district’s rubric, it was suggested that Yashica Crawford be contacted as she is working with a sub-group of the PBC on this topic. 
· President Tomaneng indicated that a two-year prioritization list has been presented by Classified Senate. They have looked at positions that they are able to move on and an update will be provided in the next bulletin before the break. They are waiting to see if there is going to be any movement on the PBC’s sub-committee rubric; otherwise they will continue to refine BCC’s Classified Prioritization as the faculty has done with their prioritization process.

Noted for the record by VPSS Josie Baltodano were additional classified positions needed:

· Support of the Director, Business & Administrative Services

· Staff Assistant, President’s Office (a comparison of the support staff level in the President’s Office at another college was provided.)

Associated Students of Berkeley City College (ASBCC)  (Report by Vivian Allen)
· Appointing a new Vice President of Administration which is currently held by Dave Ivan Cruz.

· Sabrina Sellers reported that next semester the Sociology Club is hoping to present a student teach-in with the theme being the Trump Presidency.  When the project was originally drafted after Election Day, they were hoping that the event would take up a whole day as a statement to represent what this means to them as students and how important the issue is for our communities. Due to the lack of time, it has been scaled down to 2-3 college hours. Four clubs have committed to present on different topics.
· Black Student Union – Presenting on the importance of people of color unifying

· Students for Socialism – Presenting on the economic effects that influenced the election and how this could change under Trump.

· Undocumented Community Resource Center – Presenting on the future of immigration and possibly a “Know your rights” panel.

· Floetry – Presenting on the freedom of speech.

· There are hoping additional student clubs will get involved and present on things they feel are important to their communities.

· Hope to present this project in the Atrium for maximum visibility.

· If it goes well, they hope to present a few of these types of projects throughout the semester and provide a chance for other clubs to talk about their communities that are affected as things start to change.

Vivian Allen stated that they would love the Roundtable’s support.
· Attendance

· Encourage student engagement and use as extra credit assignment for students who attend.

President Tomaneng asked Sabrina to email her the plan so it can be incorporated into the next President’s Bulletin, prior to the break.

Barbara Des Rochers mentioned a topic that should be looked at is the Affordable Care Act as most people don’t understand all of the details and dismantling it will impact a lot of people.

Tiffany Taylor commended Sabrina on her well thought-out processes and the effort she is putting into ensuring that the sessions are engaging conversations.

Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell) 
· Approved the Faculty Prioritization List, as is.
· Passed the resolution reaffirming our Mission, Vision and Values.
· Suggestion that the Classified Senate as well as the ASBCC pass similar resolutions

· Mount these resolutions on poster boards making them visible on campus

· Took action to pass a resolution to adopt the state pilot to align our codes as part of the Career Technical Education (CTE) data unlocked.
· Starting in the spring, Tram Vo-Kumamoto and Alejandria Tomas will likely lead the charge in improving the data here at BCC, so we can collect more apportionment for our MMART programs in particular.

· They are starting with CTE.

· Representatives from the Planning for Institutional Effectiveness (PIE) committee mentioned that in the spring they will be conducting institutional learning outcome assessment and global awareness.  Referencing Jenny Lowood’s email earlier today, Kelly noted that they are looking for faculty to review essays for that global awareness institutional learning objective project.  The stipends will be $100 per four-hour session.
· They gave a brief update of the Workforce Development and Continuing Education (WDCE.)  At the district academic senate the CTE committee approved that 60% of the funds would be allocated towards the Budget Allocation Model (BAM) Model.  Barbara Des Rochers reported that they would not follow the BAM model for the 40%. They are following the Perkins/CTE model.  She provided a brief explanation of the financial benefits allowed for each college based upon the model. The Perkins/CTE model gives BCC $130K of the 40%.  Barbara also mentioned the need to spend the money in a timely manner.
· Next steps for January are to make a recommendation for a process for faculty to follow in terms of offering non-credit or dual enrollment or concurrent enrollment through the high schools through our Memo of Understanding (MOU).

Q. What was the outcome of the Workforce Development retreat?

Response:  Melvinia King is going to provide a formal report on December 15th which Kelly will forward to Barbara. She noted that the following outcomes:

1. Confirmation that development of non-credit course are going to reside at the colleges because it needs to; colleges know what programs they offer and what is necessary and it takes a faculty member to initiate a course outline of record.
2. They spent a lot of time working on what are the common, initial criteria for a robust non-credit program.

a. They came up with criteria for that and what would be the student learning outcomes based on that criteria.

i. One noted was no duplication of efforts

ii. Is it a course that could be common among all four campuses?
3. There was agreement that it should be aligned with our equity goals and the populations in the community; but also on campus that we’ve targeted for serving. It should also address regional needs.

	5. Other Business – Strategic Planning Retreat/California Promise RFA/SSSP Staff Assistant Position/Announcements

	Strategic Planning Retreat Update
The next step is that Dean Sayavong is putting together the draft of all of the major activities as well as populating the spreadsheet.  He will be sending that out before the break.  Roundtable will see the draft and discuss it at the January 30th meeting.

California Promise Initiative Request for Applications 
Berkeley City College is moving towards implementing the Berkeley Promise with the City of Berkeley.  We are already in the pilot for the Peralta Promise with the City of Oakland and are also receiving Richmond Promise students.
Thanks to Dean Cook, President Tomaneng has been in touch with our grant consultants and writers that helped us with the Basic Skills Transformational Outcomes grant which all of the colleges received.  We are going to be putting in a proposal for this California Promise Initiative to help us build our infrastructure to carry out and meet our promise to students that are going to be coming from local high schools.
President Tomaneng has convened an initial meeting with some program areas that have already been involved with Berkeley Promise.  Before the break she will meet with Berkeley’s new mayor, Jesse Arreguin, along with Dr. Donald Evans from Berkeley Unified, and our major community partner with the scholarship funding.

SSSP Staff Assistant Position

This position is being brought to Roundtable because one of the challenges they are finding that they are having, and they are not alone in the community college system or the district, is how to accurately expend and manage the budget for SSSP. What they are proposing is that they have for BCC a Staff Assistant assigned specifically to that task.  There are also things going out district-wide related to issues counselors/faculty are experiencing when tracking their student interactions regarding SSSP variables, as PeopleSoft and SARS don’t talk. This is leading to an issue within the district in terms of accurate reporting. SSSP requires accurate reporting to the state so that we can continue to get funding.  Windy Franklin highlighted efforts put into SSSP support by Jasmine Martinez, Hermia Yam and Andrea Williams and noted they need someone who is going to support the Dean responsible for SSSP and the faculty lead person who may be a part of that process as well.  In support of the SSSP Staff Assistant position she also noted that there is a position like this at Laney and the College of Alameda. 
President Tomaneng clarified that we have faculty coordination now and through the remainder of the academic year, Hermia Yam.  Right now they are looking at having the Staff Assistant position and continuing to have the coordinator position.

There was a question regarding why the position is showing as reporting to the Vice President of Student Services. It was suggested that the Staff Assistant report to the Dean.
Hermia Yam clarified that although she is the faculty coordinator, there are a lot of things that she cannot cross over and do like the budget transfer and tasks that Classified responsibilities.

Suggestions to the job description qualifications:

· Detail oriented.

· Familiarity with accounting.

Josie Baltodano discussed the effects of not having the Staff Assistant position as responsibilities are often delegated to the VSPP Staff Assistant.  The position will report to Dean Windy Franklin who is over SSSP. 
Alejandria (Ally) Tomas noted that she fully supports this position and thinks it is long overdue.  She feels it should be noted that as a college we need to be conscientious enough, when there are categorically funded programs or grants that we are looking after, to include budget for Classified staff support and to prioritize hiring of that person.  She expressed that we often enough we go after these grants and don’t consider the Classified support needed and, even if the budget is there, it takes a long to hire support staff. 

President Tomaneng stated that one of our challenges is that if it is an external posting, it will take some time.  She suggested getting it to HR for posting before the holidays.  Otherwise, it can be opened internally to district employees as a working out-of-class opportunity until it is posted for permanent hire.
SSSP dollars will be ongoing and we either maintain the funding or we increase.  For 2016-17 she believes there has been an increase of $300K for the SSSP allocation.

Additional comments or feedback should be forwarded to Dean Franklin.  This will also be discussed in Executive Cabinet.

Director Slaughter also noted that there is now a grants procedure that will address the very issue brought up by Ally.

President Tomaneng shared for information that there has been another proposed position that is a district position which has to do with SSSP analysis. She has asked Hermia to send it out to leads for the constituency groups to get feedback on it.
Q.  Karen Shields inquired about the prioritization of the above SSSP Staff Assistant vs. the other positions that have been needed.

Response:  President Tomaneng responded that when we work on the prioritization, what we need to do is look at grant funded positions vs. general fund positions that remain vacant.  

Reminder:

· Holiday Party, Wednesday, December 14th
· Last day of doing EOPS ornaments.  If you haven’t taken an ornament, please stop the mailroom

· President’s Award nominations are due Wednesday, February 8th, 2017

This is Josie Baltodano’s last Roundtable meeting. President Tomaneng thanked her for her service and leadership.

	Next Meeting:  Monday, January 30, 2017, 12:15 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu
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